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It is truly hot in the Southeast Area but we recently enjoyed a really COOL time at the Southeast Area Rally in Mobile, AL.  If you joined us, thank you for attending.  We certainly enjoyed hearing from NASCOE President Joel Foster and RASCOE President Becky Zirpel who each keeps our associations well informed and prepared. Thank you!!

The Southeast Area leads the nation in membership, but we have work to do. Take a look around ... stay in contact with friends who have retired ... or those looking forward to retirement. Share how important it is to keep our membership growing!  We need them, so let's make sure everyone understands how much THEY need us to continue fighting for all the benefits that we should not take for granted! PLEASE SEND IN YOUR DUES.  And please help us target associate members.

 We hope you are making plans to attend our NASCOE convention in the Quad Cities.  I look forward to seeing you in Davenport, Iowa in August. As always, please contact me if I can help you in any way!

Sheryl Blakely
mablakely@bellsouth.net 

